
University of Missouri Libraries Staff Association 
Executive Board Meeting 
July 8, 2003 
2-3:30 pm 
Fourth Floor Conference Room 
 
Present: Jack Batterson (recorder), Rachel Brekhus, Steve Clayton, Karen 
Eubanks, Mary Hainen, Ruthe Morse, Bob Lynn, Varyanna Ruthengael, Wayne Sanders. 
 
Absent: Mary Wood, Tammy Green, Karla Geerlings 
 
The Muse: 
Rachel described the next issue coming out by the end of July. It will have a 
fishing theme. Goodie B. will provide a simple catfish recipe. Karla has been 
named the co-Muse editor for MULSA. 
 
Bookmark Café: 
The photo op featuring Amy and Jim Cogswell is to take place just before the 
café opens. There will be snacks such as cookies, bagels, and muffins, shakes, 
drinks, cheese, and yogurt. 
 
Annual Picnic: 
Mary Hainen said that the attendance was down partly because the Relay for Life 
took place on the same day. There was also the threat of rain that might have 
kept some people away. 
 
Garage Sale: 
Bob will post announcements for the sale each month in the Library NewsNotes. 
Rachel will provide directions to her house and Bob will handle the PR work. 
 
AAA Environmental inkjet cartridge recycling project: 
Rachel explained the process to the new MULSA Board members.  
 
  
 


